## FAIRFIELD PUBLIC SCHOOLS



November 9, 2012

## Dear Osborn Hill Community:

This letter comes to you after a trying two week period where we have all felt the burden of two powerful storms. As we strive to return to normal routines, we continue to move forward with our efforts to have full building usage at Osborn Hill School.

Excellent progress has been made on the temporary gym and it is expected to be ready for use and occupancy on Tuesday, November 13<sup>th</sup>. Minor items, such as gutters and skirting, are scheduled for next week and will not interfere with occupancy.

The Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) requested revisions to the initial remediation plan developed by our vendor, AMC. These revisions were completed and submitted this week, and we are expecting EPA approval very soon. As mentioned in the previous update, once we obtain EPA approval, it will take approximately 3 weeks to clean and re-test the library/media area.

BOB, the Books-on-a-Bus library, is in the final stages of preparation. Stay tuned for a separate letter that will include all the details about BOB, such as hours of operation and how to obtain a Fairfield Public Library card. BOB is expected to be fully operational after the Thanksgiving break.

We have high hopes that by the next update on November 30<sup>th</sup>, students will be participating in physical education in the new temporary gym, BOB will be operational, and the library/media area remediation work will have begun. Again, thank you for your patience as we work together on the above mentioned solutions.

Sincerely.

David G. Title, Superintendent

Frank Arnone, Principal

Dreuk arnow.